
Hello everyone.
The second water testing on Sturgeon Bay was done on Wednesday July 8, 2020.
As you all know, we have been experiencing very hot and humid weather which had a difference 
in the temperature of the water.
When I took the samples, it was a sunny, and hot morning, with the water being very calm.
I went out at least 2 feet deep in areas #1 and #3, and was a little deeper in areas #2 and #4.
The water was clear in all of the areas and we have actually had no rain since the water was 
tested 2 weeks ago!  
Here are the results of the water testing from the Lab:
#1. Old Cottage Lane                  e-coli reading      30/100 ml
#2. Forest Lane                           e-coli reading      10/100 ml
#3. Lawson Lane                         e-coli reading    <10/100 ml
#4  Robins Point Rd.                   e-coli reading       10/100 ml

The water temperature at location #1, 2, and 3 was 28 celsius with light waves at location #3.  
The water temperature at location #4 was a bit warmer at 28.5 celsius.
Talpines doesn’t test the water at the Waubaushene Beach location, but the township has 
posted a swimming advisory sign. 
Enjoy the water and the weather!
Until next time….
Sue Dougherty


